St. Joseph’s Justice & Peace Group, Clarkston

Minutes of Meeting held on 26th March 2024 in the Church meeting room.
1.Opening

The meeting opened with a prayer.   
2.Those Present  
Monica McAndrew, Margaret and Brian Canning, Michael Carroll, John Hutcheson, Charles Church, Michael Martin and John Seenan. 
Apologies 
Kathleen Kerr, Christine Hutcheson, and Anne Forsyth.
Retirals  
Brian and Margaret Canning said they wish to step down owing to family commitments which would prohibit them from attending future meetings. John thanked them for the contribution they had made to the Group. 
3. Minutes  
The minutes of the last meeting were approved and there were no matters arising.
4. Justice & Peace

Starter Packs Collection
John had contacted Starter Packs to establish whether they could accommodate the alternative collection arrangements discussed at the last meeting, but they said they would be unable to accommodate the collection arrangements we had suggested but thanked us for our support in past years. 

This regrettable outcome gave rise to a discussion as to whether we could find a way of overcoming this since the homeless, the recipients of the goods we have provided in the past, would the most affected. 
John H described how he and his wife Christine had established a system in the parish for collecting and distributing essential toiletries for the needy. In their experience there are many in the community in dire need of such essentials and they found the recipients to have been most grateful for the goods they received. This he said demonstrated the need for such giving to be expanded to meet the increased demand of those in need and should encourage us to find a solution.

John S will explore the issue in more detail with Starter Packs, and those present agreed to give thought to alternatives and to bring their ideas to our next meeting.  We need to give thought to limiting what we collect to essentials, specifying what is and is not acceptable.  We discovered from last years’ experience, that used bedding/duvets, of which there were many, will not be accepted by most charities.   
Web Page
Our web page has become quickly established and populated with a diverse range of issues.  Caution is required to ensure that postings are disciplined and of relevance to J & P and the Eco Committee.

Alexei Navalny 
John S has lodged a request with the chair of the Scottish J & P Commission that an annual day of recognition be established in honour of the late Alexei Navalny will be submitted to the Scottish Bishops’ Conference for their approval.    

5. Eco Committee
Discussion centred on informing congregations in all three parishes of our plans and how we should encourage parishioners to become actively involved. 
It was agreed we need to draft our aims, objectives and realistic goals, and establish a means of measuring and publishing them in a clear and easily understood manner. Calculating our individual and collective carbon footprints should be a priority, and Neil agreed to explore the range of apps which would enable the required data to be sourced and calculated in a disciplined manner. The results could be distributed to parishioners and published in the style of a large thermometer easily visible in church porches to generate and maintain interest on an ongoing basis.
Charles stressed the importance of involving our school children in each parish. This was regarded to be essential particularly considering the amount of work already being devoted to climate change in each of our schools. John S. agreed to obtain copies of the climate change comic produced regularly by St. Ninian’s Hamilton which they have agreed to share with us, and which could be circulated during the children’s liturgy. 
In view of his background in education, John H. kindly agreed to act as our liaison member with our primary schools.   

Consideration was given to exploring how we might to engage with other parish groups. Every group should be contacted, no matter how remote their connection with climate change and care for the environment might at first appear. 
Eco Congregation Scotland  
The Board of Trustees is having to devote considerable time and effort to stabilising the financial condition of the movement by finding alternative sources of funding following the withdrawal of the annual grant from the Scottish Government. The topic will dominate the forthcoming Annual Gathering and AGM. 

Integral Ecology Course 

Feedback from members of the Care of Creation Office participating in the course is very favourable.
Other Issues
· The earlier suggestion of organising a ‘walk to church’, particularly as the weather hopefully improves in the days ahead, was well received, and we should take steps to plan this as we move into the summer months. 

· Virtual walks associated with places of religious interest should be included in the plan and be well publicised on our website and on posters.

· We should explore organising a SCIAF Integral Human Development Worshop.

· Look into establishing car-pooling, recognising the logistics could be challenging.
· Each of these ideas has been well received by members of the parish Pastoral Council.
6.Justice & Peace Commission
Archbishop Nolan, (Justice & Peace President) Scotland and SCIAF have invited Fr Gabriel Romanelli, (the Parish Priest of the only Catholic Church in Gaza), to deliver an address on his firsthand experience of the situation in Gaza.  A Mass will take place in St Andrew's Cathedral, Glasgow at 1pm on Saturday 27th April to pray for love, justice, and peace to be realised for all in The Holy Land.

7.Eastwood Ecumenical Peace & Justice Forum

There has been no meeting held on which to report.

8. AOB

    There was nothing further to discuss.
10. Meetings for the remainder of 2024
Forthcoming meetings will be held in St’ Joseph’s on the last Tuesday of each month starting at 7.30pm, with a break during July and August to accommodate holidays.  The December meeting to be on 17th to avoid the Christmas break. The dates will be as follows:
30th April

28th May

25th June

24th September

29th October

26th November

17th December 

Consideration will be given to convening in St. Cadoc’s if appropriate.  
The meeting ended with a prayer.
